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Annex A: Overview of preferred option of $340m investment for 

Eastern Porirua  
 

Overview  

This document provides further detail on the preferred option for a $340 million higher density 

investment option in Eastern Porirua.   

This option is largely based on Option 6 in the Kāinga Ora Eastern Porirua Programme Business Case 

(PBC), which incorporates higher housing density in line with the Medium Density Residential 

Standards (MDRS).  This option was not included by the Kāinga Ora Board in the shortlist of 

investment options, due to the costs exceeding the $307 million that Cabinet ring-fenced for Eastern 

Porirua from the Housing Acceleration Fund (HAF).   

Te Tūāpapa Kura Kāinga-Ministry of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and the Treasury have 

recommended Ministers consider raising the amount invested to align with:  

• Changes to residential density standards – the medium density residential standards 

(MDRS) will enable landowners to build up to three homes of up to three storeys on certain 

sites.  The application of higher density housing in and around centres and public transport 

nodes in Eastern Porirua significantly increases housing supply, and directly supports the 

Government’s climate change outcomes and transition to a net carbon neutral economy. 

 

• Porirua Pacific Housing Initiative - the Minister for Pacific Peoples has $49 million ring-

fenced in funding from Budget 2022 over 10 years to build up to 300 affordable homes for 

Pacific families in Eastern Porirua.  The funding is held in contingency and is subject to 

approval of a business case. This high-density investment option provides greater flexibility 

to accommodate all 300 homes for the Porirua Pacific Housing Initiative. 

Preferred enhanced option – key outcomes and changes to Option 6 

The preferred option better meets the objectives of the Eastern Porirua LSP by greatly increasing 

supply of affordable housing targeted to the needs of the community. It invests in a higher yield of 

housing with sufficient amenity to support higher density living. The preferred option takes 

advantage of the money already invested to provide trunk infrastructure by providing significant 

additional supply that the new infrastructure allows for.  

The preferred option retains the same outputs and net Crown investment (of $340 million) as 

described in Option 6 of the PBC.1 Details of outputs of the preferred option are outlined in Table 1 

below. The changes of the preferred option relate to the affordable housing subsidy and the size of 

the contingency.   

The preferred option has the following changes from Option 6: 

• 300 houses tagged as affordable in Option 6 are now planned to be market lots, i.e. no 

affordable housing subsidy has been applied given that it is intended that these lots will be 

 
1 For details of Option 6, see pages 51, 77, 122 and particularly 134  of the Kainga Ora Eastern Porirua 

PBC 
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